
Village of Algonquin 
Public Hearing Agenda 

March 12, 2019 
2200 Harnish Drive 
Village Board Room 

7:25 p.m. 
 

A public hearing held for the purpose of receiving comments on the Project Summary and 
Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination for the Upgrades of the Wastewater Treatment 
Facility. 
 

1. Roll Call Establish a Quorum 

2. Overview of Program 

3. Public Comment 

4. Adjournment 

 



Notice of Public Hearing 

The Village of Algonquin has submitted a loan application to the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 

seeking funds to construct improvements to the wastewater collection system and treatment facility. 

Replacement of the sanitary sewer in the Downtown will reduce infiltration, inflow and surcharging during 

peak wet weather flow conditions.  Upgrades at the wastewater treatment facility are needed to replace 

equipment that has surpassed its service life. Section 365.330 of the Illinois Procedures for Issuing Loans 

form the Water Pollution Control Revolving Loan Program requires that the IEPA conduct an assessment 

of the environmental impacts of the proposed wastewater projects to be funded with loans.  This review 

was carried out in conjunction with the State’s review of the Village’s facilities plan.  Prior to final approval 

of the plan, the public’s comments are sought regarding environmental impacts of the proposed project.   

The IEPA has reviewed the facilities plan and has determined the project to be technically sound and cost-

effective.  Unless new information gained from the public causes a reconsideration, the Agency will 

approve the facilities plan at the close of the public comment period. 

The Village of Algonquin is making available for public inspection and comments a Project Summary and 

Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination (PEID). That document is available for public inspection 

at Public Works Department, 110 Meyer Drive, Algonquin, Illinois at any time during regular business 

hours. A copy of the document may also be viewed online at the Village of Algonquin website, 

www.algonquin.org. 

A public hearing will be held for the purpose of receiving comments on the Project Summary and 

Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination on Tuesday, March 12th, 2019 beginning at 7:25 PM. 

The public hearing will be held in the Ganek Municipal Center, 2200 Harnish Drive, Algonquin Illinois.  

Written comments on the Project Summary and Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination may 

be submitted at any time up to and including March 22nd, 2019.  Written comments may be submitted by 

mail to either of the following:  

Jerry Kautz, Village Clerk  Lanina Clark, Project Manager  
Village of Algonquin   Infrastructure Financial Assistance Section 
2200 Harnish Drive   Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
Algonquin, Illinois 60102  Bureau of Water 
     1021 North Grand Avenue East 
     P.O. Box 19276 
     Springfield, Illinois 62794-9276 
 
   
Tim Schloneger, Village Manager 
Village of Algonquin  
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